
May the Lions be with You  February 2020 

 February 2020 Page 1 Volume 55 No 8 

District Governor Mitchell Semans  

5200 N 150 E Knox IN 46534  

(C)  219-508-1224  

bogey2308@gmail.com  

 

1VDG Will Farrellbegg 

515 Illinois Ave.  Lowell, IN 46356 

(H) 219-696-1390   (C) 219-669-3285 

wfarrellbegg@hotmail.com  

 

2VDG Dave Dickinson 

509 Virginia St   

Walkerton, IN 46574  

(H) 574-586-3109  (C) 574-780-0713 

daviddickinson20@yahoo.com  

 

Cabinet Secretary 

Stephen Helmken 

6522 W Laura Lane 

LaPorte, IN  46350 

(H) 219-879-2529 

sahelmken@comcast.net 

 

Cabinet Treasurer 

Tiffany Nagai 

PO Box 306   Hamlet, IN 46532 

(H)  219-716-3844 

tiffanypressel@hotmail.com  

 

Newsletter Editor 

Patricia Cooke 

1520 N. Gard Dr. 

Crown Point, IN  46307 

Day:  219-801-4626 

Night:  219-671-4668 

Patty.Cooke@gmail.com 

 

District 25A News 
                                                  

  

 

 

    February 2020                                                             Volume 55 Number 8 

Featured News 

Page 3— 25A Convention 

Page 5— MD25 Convention 

Page 9—DG Mitch Calendar 

 

Dear Fellow Lions of 25A 

February is a great month, love is in the air, spring training for baseball is getting ready to start, the 

ground hog did not see his shadow so we are looking forward to an early spring and of course plan-

ning for the biggest event of the year -- the District Convention.   

One of the most important things we do at the convention is VOTE.  There are several open posi-

tions available and each is a great opportunity to step up into a leadership role.  Trustees on all four 

state projects (ISBVI, Speech and Hearing, Leader Dog and Cancer Control) are elected positions for 

a 3-year term.  Vision First, Indiana Lions Foundation and Ed Paine Care and Helping Hands are 

elected positions for a 3-year term as well.   

And most importantly the position of 2nd Vice District Governor is still available.   The international 

Convention for the 2nd VDG will be in India.  To be eligible for any position you must be a member 

in good standing (your dues are paid).  You must  also have held an office with your club for 2 years, 

must have been a club president for 1 year and either a Zone Chair, Cabinet Secretary or Cabinet 

Treasurer.  Nominations Chair Butch Weston and I will help answer any questions, so please give us 

a call.   

Also, there are more than just elected positions available to step up into a leadership role.  There 

are over 60 District Committees that are appointed by the DG every year.  Please find someone in 

your club that has a 25A District Directory or Google ‘25A Lions’ and find the directory on our web-

site.   Then check out what interests you.   Please keep in mind, we can have more than one person 

on the committee.  So, if there is something that interests you, don’t be afraid to inquire about it.   

ASK QUESTIONS!!! 

Indiana Leadership training is in Plainfield and we are looking for people to send.  We can send at 

least 3 and maybe up to 6 -- depending on how many the other districts send.  The State pays for 

your hotel room and lunch and you get a complimentary breakfast.   It’s a great way to get away for 

the weekend and learn not just about Lions but concepts and theories about being a leader that can 

be applied to your everyday life.  This is a great opportunity for Lions!!!     Please let   1VDG Will 

Ferrellbegg or I know if you are interested. 

I hope to see you at the District Convention -- we are trying some new things.  We will have some 

service project ideas for your clubs and information about reporting.  2VDG Dave Dickinson can 

answer your questions about reporting.  We will also have silent auction items at the District Con-

vention.  If anyone or any club would like to donate items, gift cards or money for this purpose, that 

would be great.  We’ll have several vendor tables as well.   

Everyone should have received District Convention raffle tickets by now.  Please send money and 

stubs back to CS Steve Helmken or CT Tiffany Nagai.  Club Presidents and Club Secretaries please 

forward District Newsletter and all emails from CS Steve Helmken to your members. If you have 

members that don’t have email, please print the Newsletter out and take it to a meeting.  Or let us 

know and we will get them a copy.  Please make sure every Lion gets a registration form to the Dis-

trict Convention.  Thank you for all you do for Lions.  May the Lions be with you and God Bless. 

DG Mitchell Semans 
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Dear Lions 

We are moving into our second part of our year with our District Convention fast approaching on the 

13th /14th of March at the Ramada Hotel and Convention center in Hammond. Our DG Mitch has very inno-

vative and exciting program for the Convention. I hope that we will have a big turn out from our member-

ship.  The State convention will be the following month 23rd / 24th of April in Bloomington. These are to 

good Lions event to meet and learn from other Lions. We all do a lot of great work with our own club’s but 

it is always eye opening, when you mix with other lions and exchange ideas and bring them back to your 

clubs. 

Myself I will continue my training to become your next DG the month of February,  I will attend a weekend  

in Indy finishing my state training and then attend four days in St Charles IL where I will get to meet all the 

incoming DG from around the world and have more in depth training. I am really excited and looking for-

ward to those four days with other FVDG. And the training I will receive. 

I have also enjoyed attending club visits with our DG Mitch and listening to his talks to members 

which I feel are very motivational and informative to club Members  

Yours in Lionisum  

FVDG Will Farrellbegg  

FVDG Will Farrellbegg  
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2020 
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Westville Lions 

Picture of 2nd VDG Dave Dickinson, Presi-
dent Whitney Martin, and Lion Butch Wes-
ton at the January cabinet meeting in case 
you need pictures for the newsletter.  
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Rolling Prairie Lions 

Left:  Lions Secretary Ron King (L) pre-

sented Lion Bob Barnes (R) with a Key 

Pin for sponsoring 2 new members. 

Right:  One of our newest members, 

Lion Brandon Rose, saw an opportuni-

ty at his workplace (ArcelorMittal in 

Burns Harbor) to collect glasses and 

asked for a collection box. Lion Frank 

Brown built the box and presented it 

at our January meeting.   

 The Lowell Lions Club presenting a check to the 

Lowell High School Drama Department.  Lowell 

Lions made a $500.00 donation as well as pur-

chasing a full page ad in the Theater's Play-

bill.  Presenting the check is Lowell Lion's 1st VP 

William Farrellbegg (in the Blazer) with Lowell 

Lion's Secretary Chuck Furlong (vest).  The check 

was presented to Ms. Vickie Blink and Patrice 

Martin of the Lowell High School Drama Depart-

ment.   

Left:  DG Mitch installs two  new member s—Jim and Sara 

Yorko—at Koontz Lake Lions meeting on January 24th. 
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Lions Who Have Completed their Service 

Ronald G. Henigsmith  Hamlet 

Don M. Hunter  La Porte 

Welcome New Lions! 

Crown Point — Dominick E. Dimichele 

Sponsor:  Mary Jane Dimichele 

Crown Point — Teri J. Zenere 

Sponsor:  Jack Zenere 

Crown Point — Rose Ann Kendall 

Sponsor:  Cindy Beckman 

Indiana Harbor East Chicago — Elida Ochoa 

Sponsor:  Joseph Ochoa 

Hebron — Ricky Schrombeck 

Sponsor:  John Spinks 

Lake Station — Bridgette Elaine Rosco. 

Sponsor:  Pamela Shaffner 

Lowell — Connie Frausto. 

Sponsor:   

Lowell — Manuel Frausto. 

Sponsor:  Will Farrellbegg 

St. John — Matthew E. Wascher 

Sponsor:  Lauren Adduci 

Star City — Bill H. Peppers 

Sponsor:  Kathleen Thompson 

Star City — Fred Richter 

Sponsor:  Gregory Dolezal 

West Ville — Josh A. Skalka 

Sponsor:  Cheryl Tuholski 

 

Many of the truths that we cling to depend on 

our point of view 
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Feb 6 Hebron OV 

Feb 8 Westville Spaghetti Dinner 

Feb 8 Chesterton Daddy / Daughter Dance 

Feb 10 Door Village OV 

Feb 11 La Porte OV 

Feb 14 Valentine’s Day 

Feb  15 International Childhood Cancer Day 

Feb 13-17 LCIF Week 

Feb 17 President’s Day 

Feb 18 Star City OV 

Feb 25 Schererville OV 

Feb 27 Merrillville OV 

Feb 23  Michiana OV 

Feb 28 Remington OV 

Feb 30 Merrillville OV 

Mar 13-14 District 25A Convention—Ramada Inn in Hammond — See Page 3 for flyer 

February 2020 Calendar -- Childhood Cancer Awareness Month 

MidWinter Conference 

PID Linda and PDG Vern Tencher help pack food for the Million Meal 

Movement.   Their Mission — We exist for those who are hungry—

hungry for a warm meal, hungry for a mission, hungry to make a differ-

ence. We pack more than meals. We pack compassion. Give us your 

support, and we’ll give you an Indiana where everyone can hunger for 

something greater than their next meal. 

Food Insecurity:  Lack consistent access to healthy and adequate food 

1 in 5 children in Indiana are food insecure 

1 in 6 seniors in Indiana are food insecure 

1 in 6 veterans in Indiana are food insecure 

13% of Hoosiers are food insecure 

12% of Americas are food insecure 


